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Nederland Community Library District

Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes

11/21/14
The meeting was called to order at 6:04.
ROLL CALL

Present: 

Library District Board Members:  John Adler (ex officio)—7:15, Dani Dillon, Jim Elder, Emily Fidelman—6:30, Karen Fletcher, Cokey Stapleton, Charles Wood
Library Director: Neli Van Buskirk

Absent:
Andrea Begin
PUBLIC COMMENT

Molly Melamed, library volunteer and Foundation Treasurer, was nominated to be on the hiring committee. Karen moved to approve, Cokey seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.
REPORTS

Library Director’s Report:

Neli submitted the following written report:

· Bond payment for $92,697.50 made 10/31/14.

· 30 Kids attended the fun Spookorama Halloween Event.

· Thanks to Bert and Molly’s hard work, the Adopt-a-Magazine program has been launched.  Patrons can offer direct support to the NCL’s magazine collection by funding a year’s subscription to a favorite magazine.

· NCL is now on the Colorado Gives Website, thanks to Molly from the Foundation.  Please promote this while advocating for the library as a way to donate:  

https://www.coloradogives.org/NederlandCommunityLibraryFoundation/overview
· All banking and payroll and direct deposits have been transferred to Centennial Bank.  Account numbers have stayed the same, but routing number has changed.  We have new check books for the 2 construction accounts and I ordered new printable checks for the checking account.  3 checks 4717-4719 were left-over.  They have been voided and are in the November 2014 folder.  

· Tom Lambrecht has been hired as Library Assistant.  He started training 11/19/14.  Tom had originally applied for the Technology Services Position.  He will be bringing technology skills and humor to the team.  He will be taking over Amy Carrill’s shifts that left us on 11/10/14.  Cathy Grace is also returning on a substitute basis to cover the odd Saturday and evening shift.

President’s Report:

Dani attended the most recent Foundation meeting and reports that they have agreed to pay taxes on the 2012 land purchase for 2014.  The land has been donated to the library and therefore there should be no further tax payments.  Paperwork in support of this is on file with the Library Director.
Dani had also spoken with Paul Wember, and it was decided to postpone the team coming to the Board meeting until the heating zone identification had been completed. There was a scheduled time for this work, but it was cancelled due to inclement weather. Wember stated that the zone identification would be rescheduled, and perhaps the team would come up after that to speak with the board.
Vice President’s Report:

None.

Treasurer’s Report:
None.
Library Board Liaison’s Report
None.
NEW BUSINESS
The group reviewed thirteen applications received for the Directorship and ranked candidates based on education and experience in libraries in general, financial and budgeting experience, facilities management, community involvement, marketing ideas, fundraising and grant writing experience, and organizational/time management/personnel management.  Six candidates were identified to be invited for interviews with the Hiring Committee, consisting of Molly, Neli, Karen, and Cokey.  Board members should submit concerns and questions for the interviewees to one of the Committee members.
OLD BUSINESS
Charles moved to approve using up no more than $1,000 from the budget to have attorney Ken Robinson research whether the Construction Bond can be used to fund up to $4,000 for a technical inspector for the heating system, and if it can, to move forward with this expert inspection.  Emily seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.
OTHER BUSINESS

None.

ADJOURNMENT

Emily moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 p.m.  Cokey seconded and the motion passed unanimously.
The next Board meeting will be at 7 p.m. on December 10th, 2014.
